# COUNTY OF HENRICO, VIRGINIA ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING

June 15, 2018

The Henrico County Electoral Board convened a meeting on Friday, June 15, 2018, at 2:00 p.m. in the Administration Building Annex, Henrico County Government Center, Parham and Hungary Spring Roads, Henrico County, Virginia. Those present at the meeting were:

#### PRESENT

Stephen A. Bryant, Chair, Electoral Board
Cathy Woodson, Secretary, Electoral Board
Mark Coakley, General Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections
Anne Marie Middlesworth, Deputy Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections
Leslie Funn, Administrative Assistant, Voter Registration and Elections
Tammy R. Johnson Beard, Public

## Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 2:00 p.m.

## Provisional Ballots - June 12, 2018, Dual Primary Election

The Registrar's office researched (50) provisional ballots from June 12, 2018, Dual Primary Election.

Mr. Coakley asked the board to accept the recommendations:

- Rejecting: (44) Not Qualified Provisional ballots-
  - > Ids' not provided
  - > Registered in another locality
  - > Voter at the wrong precinct
- Counting: (6) Qualified Provisional ballots-
  - > Id provided
  - > Operator error
  - > Absentee voter with absentee ballot

On motion of Cathy Woodson, and seconded by Stephen Bryant and by unanimous vote, the board has accepted the recommendation, of the General Registrar and staff for rejecting the (44) provisional ballots, which did not qualify.

Nay

The vote of the Board was as follows:

Aye
Stephen A. Bryant
Cathy Woodson

The qualified provisional ballots of, Dual Primary Election June 12, 2018, were opened for counting.

On motion of Cathy Woodson, and seconded by Stephen Bryant and by unanimous vote, the board has accepted the recommendation, of the General Registrar and staff for counting the (6) provisional ballots, which did qualify.

## **Public Comment**

Election was slow; however, a voter was listed as deceased and not allowed to vote. The Registrar's office was notified of this issue and will implement more training for the election telephone workers. Mr. Bryant emphasized to the Registrar about workers not making statements without proper research.

## Good of the Order

Mrs. Woodson attended a meeting at Libbie Mills Library regarding community safety issues. The issue regarding Election day at schools was discussed. Mrs. Woodson stated that we are interested in helping to make it better. The school safety committee will meet again in July. Mrs. Woodson will send an email to the committee showing our interest in this issue.

#### Other Business

The Hermitage at Cedarfield precinct is under construction and parking is very bad. This location has 2600 voters and approximately 300 are Cedarfield residents. Mr. Bryant says drivers must pass the guard's gate and there's no parking up front. There are a lot of barriers at this voting location. Mrs. Woodson is concerned as well. Mr. Coakley will request to change of Ordinance with the Board of Supervisors.

The General Registrar discussed splitting of certain precincts and setting lines for voting in the General Election. The next meeting is July 18, 2018 at 2:00 p.m.

#### Adjournment

There being no further business, on motion of Cathy Woodson, seconded by Stephen Bryant, and by unanimous vote, the Board voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:49 p.m.

The vote of the Board was as follows:

Aye
Stephen Bryant
Cathy Woodson

Nav

